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King County




Law, Justice, Health and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	5
	Name:
	Clifton Curry

	Proposed No.:
	2010-B0107
	Date:
	June 22, 2010

	Invited:
	Commission Chair, Heather M. Villanueva, King County Civil Rights Commission
Commission Vice-Chair George Pieper, King County Civil Rights Commission
Paula Harris-White, Administrator, King County Civil Rights Commission


SUBJECT

Briefing on the King County Civil Rights Commission and the Commission’s 2009 Annual Report.

SUMMARY

The King County Civil Rights Commission works in collaboration with a variety of interest groups to raise community awareness and involvement on civil rights issues.  In addition, the Commission is charged with advising the King County Executive and County Council on matters related to King County’s civil rights programs.  
Representatives of the Commission will brief the committee on the Commission’s goals and responsibilities and the Commission’s 2009 Annual Report.  The Annual Report is transmitted to the Council pursuant to KCC 3.10.030 F., which requires the Commission to submit reports to the Executive and to the County Council.
BACKGROUND

The King County Civil Rights Commission was established in December 1995 to take a leadership role in raising community awareness and involvement on civil rights issues and to advise the King County Executive and County Council on matters related to King County’s civil rights programs.  Its primary goal is to ensure equal opportunity for all through the effective enforcement of anti-discrimination ordinances and implementation of the county’s various civil rights programs.  The Commission works in collaboration with a variety of interest groups including community, business, civic, and religious organizations.  In establishing the Commission, the county requires that the appointed commissioners represent the diversity of King County in race, gender, education, careers, ethnicity and political beliefs.  The Commission has twelve positions which are all filled.  County Council members representing each of the King County Council districts nominate nine members, while the remaining three serve as at-large members, selected by the County Executive.  All Commission members are confirmed by the County Council and serve without pay.
As the County’s citizen advisory Commission on civil rights, the Commission is responsible for reviewing and reporting on the effectiveness and progress of the County’s affirmative action, non-discrimination enforcement, and minority/women business utilization programs.  It is also responsible for educating the public and concerned groups on methods to prevent and eliminate discrimination and advising King County government on human and civil rights issues.  The Commission periodically issues reports on its findings and is required to transmit an annual report to the County Executive and Council.  
ATTACHMENTS

1. King County Civil Rights Commission, Annual Report To County Executive and County Council, January 1 – December 31, 2009, 2010-RPT0090.

2. PowerPoint Presentation, “King County Civil Rights Commission, June 22, 2010.”
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